

In the Community to Serve®

8113 W. GRANDRIDGE BLVD., KENNEWICK, WASHINGTON 99336-7166 TELEPHONE 509-734-4500 FACSIMILE 509-737-7166 www.cngc.com

March 26, 2018

Mr. Paul Rossow Oregon Public Utility Commission P.O. Box 1088 Salem, OR 97308-1088

Re: RG-12- Request for Extension of Filing Deadline

Dear Mr. Rossow,

The purpose of this letter is to request an extension to the deadline that was set forth in OAR 860-027-0015 which states:

Each energy utility operating within Oregon is required to file annually on or before March 31 on forms approved by the Commission information on new construction, extensions, and additions to the utility's property.

Cascade Natural Gas Corporation is in the process of collecting the required information to complete its New Construction Budget Report for the year 2018. As such, Cascade respectfully requests an extension of the deadline from March 31, 2018 until April 6, 2018, at which time the aforementioned forms will be ready for filing.

If you have any questions regarding this request, please feel free to contact me at (509) 734-4593.

Sincerely,

Michael Parvinen

Director, Regulatory Affairs